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% Tue Phi Kappa Chapter recently added these

new Brothers: Carter Black of Arcola, Ill.:
James Vieregg of Deerfield, Ill.: and David Barnes
of Shelbyville, Ill. Initiation was held on February
23. Afterward there was a champagne toast to
the newly initiated Brothers, to Alpha Chi Rho
and to our continuing and lifelong Brotherhood
in Phi Kappa. Since the last issue of GARNET
& WHITE, David Edward Burkhart of Mazon,
111, has pledged our Chapter.

This year the Brothers of Phi Kappa have put
forth tremendous spirit and enthusiasm in prepara-
tion for our two High School Weekends and formal
rush in April. We all pitched in to help Rush
Chairman Emil Konrath write letters to high
school seniors coming to Illinois in the fall and
to make this the best rush ever!

Chapter elections, held February 24, were fol-

lowed by installation of these men who will guide
our House in 1969: Neal Shoger, president; Emil
Konrath, vice-president; Al Harless, pledge trainer;
Ken Allers, internal coordinator; Bruce MacDon-
ald, treasurer; Jeff Johansen, secretary; David
Barnes, chaplain; Tom Bennett, sergeant-at-arms;
Vie Enchelmayer, chapter correspondent; Lou
Matusiak, ritual officer; Craig Stevenson, scholastic
chairman; Brian Whiston, social chairman: and
James Vieregg, activities chairman. Good luck to
these men in fulfilling their duties in the coming
year.
" Our annual Cave Man Drag was held in March
and our usual expectations were lived up to as the
House was transposed into a giant cave. Our
Spring Formal is rapidly approaching. We are
getting together a folksinging group of Brothers
and Little Sisters to entertain our Moms on Moms'
Day Weekend, May 3-4.

Our Little Sisters under the Labarum program
is now in its second year. We recently held Little
Sister spring rush. Our Little Sisters have been
a great attribute to us this past year. The Little
Sisters are Kit Dammers, Sue Nelson, Lois Kretsch,



